
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
2205 4th Street Ste 22, Tuscaloosa, AL 35401            Phone 205.771.6200        www.thecapstoneeg.com 

 

January 26, 2024 
 
 
Taylor Davis, PE 
Deputy City Engineer 
City of Foley 
PO Box 1750 
Foley, AL 36536 
 
RE: East Verbena Avenue Parking Improvements 
 Bid Opening / Award Recommendation 
 
Dear Taylor: 
 
Bids were publicly opened for the above referenced project on January 25, 2024, at 11:00 AM local time. The 
apparent low bidder was S.C. Stagner Contracting, Inc., License No. 38661, with a total base bid of $84,852.50 as 
shown on the attached certified bid tabulation. Their total bid, including both additive alternates, is $144,515.50.    
 
If the City of Foley does not have any issues with the bid documentation, The Capstone Engineering Group 
recommends the award of this contract to S.C. Stagner Contracting, Inc. as the responsive and responsible low 
bidder.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Russell D. Ware, Jr., P.E. 
President       
        
Attachments: Certified Bid Tabulation 
 


